BOARD OF CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS

MINUTES  
DATE:
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PLACE:

500 North Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room, 2 p.m.




Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:

Barbara Portnoy, Acting Chair



Robyn Dubick




Kevin Sneed




Karen Zopf
ABSENT;

Carla Viar, Chair



Danielle Bush



Christie Pirrung

OTHERS 

PRESENT:

Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




Milena Y. Trust, Board Counsel




Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator
CALL TO ORDER


Ms. Portnoy, Acting Chair, called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.


APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Ms. Dubick, seconded by Ms. Zopf and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the January 27, 2014 meeting as submitted.

CORRESPONDENCE

The Board received an inquiry from Mr. G. Patel, Director of Plans Review, Housing Authority of Baltimore City, wanting to know if detailing of a non-load bearing wall and determination of its fire rating fall within the scope of a certificate of a certified interior designer.  A response signed by Pamela Edwards was sent to Mr. Patel advising him that those functions are allowed to be performed by a certified interior designer.
NEW BUSINESS
Board Member Appointments and Reappointments

Newly appointed Board member, Kevin Sneed, was introduced to the Board.  Mr. Sneed is an architect, who works in private practice.  He was appointed to the Board effective April 22, 2014 through June 30, 2016.


It was noted that Carla Viar Pullen, Danielle Bush Marsalek, and Robyn Dubick were all reappointed to three year terms. 
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Fee Increases


Ms. Edwards stated that the special fund balance has decreased and that fee increases have been proposed by the other design boards.   This Board should also propose increases to remain consistent with the others.  Motion (II) was made by Ms. Portnoy and seconded by Ms. Pirrung, and unanimously carried to propose an increase of 12 1/2 percent for all fees charged by the Board.
NCIDQ Annual Meeting

Ms. Dubick reported that the Annual Meeting will be held in Albuquerque, NM, November 14-15, 2014.
Interior Architecture


Ms. Portnoy commented that the term "interior architecture" is being used but there appears to be no enforcement.  She noted that no school has a degree with that title yet.  Discussion followed regarding schools changing the name of the program to interior architecture.
OTHER BUSINESS

Record count of certificate holders


As of September 11, 2014,  the number of currently certified interior designers is 318. 
Approved applications


There was no report on applications approved since the last meeting.
Next Meeting


The next meeting is scheduled for January 26, 2015.  

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (III) was made by Ms. Dubick seconded by Ms. Zopf, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 p.m.

With Corrections         

     x
Without Corrections

Signed by Carla Viar, Chair, April 27, 2015
